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TIMELY WARNING 
          

       March 28, 2016 
 
 
 
 
At approximately 6:15 p.m. this evening, a fight broke out between two males at the basketball 
courts located at the El Rio Neighborhood Center.  The on-site security guard hired by PCC 
called Tucson Police Department when one of the male’s retrieved a firearm and began shooting 
at the other male.  Both males were gone from the area when police arrived.  Pima College 
Police were notified of the incident at approximately 6:50 p.m. and had officers respond to the 
area to assist.  Adult Education Center staff dismissed all classes while police were present. It is 
unknown if injuries were sustained by the fleeing male but no other parties were injured.  
 
 
 
 
 
How to Protect Yourself: Avoid areas of confrontation and immediately report any 
possible violent incidents to 911.  If you see someone in the area with a weapon or 
making threats leave immediately.  If you are unable to leave, deny the threat access to 
your area.  If you cannot avoid or deny the threat, be prepared to defend yourself, 
which you have the legal right to do. 

 
 


